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Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held at the Parish Office on

Monday 27th September 2010 at 7.00pm
Present:
Cllrs. Mrs Judith Jagger (chairman), Mrs Diane Carr (vice chairman), Mr Tom Gray (until Minute 63/10 Highways and Lighting only), Mrs Susan Whitehand, Mrs Rachel Banner, and Mrs Doreen Hawkley.
In attendance:   
District Councillors Ann Doyle and Richard Deeming; Roger Westbury (executive officer)

Appendices:

The following documents will be appended to the signed minutes:

a. the Agenda

b. a report from the Chairman 

c. an update on planning applications
d. a report on proposed expenditure on Xmas lights

e. an updated  report from the RFO.
f. A report on  correspondence received

58/10
Apologies – Apologies had been received from Cllrs Alun Davies and Chris Jenkins whose reasons for absence as noted in the attendance book were accepted by the Council. An apology had also been received from County Cllr McDonald.
59/10
Declarations of Interest

(a) The requirement to keep the Register of Interests was noted. 
(b) No interests were declared by Members.
60/10
Minutes of the Last Meeting held on 26th July 2010 were approved and were signed by the Chairman. 
No Parishioners attended the meeting. 
61/10
Chairman’s Report


The Chairman presented a written report, a copy of which will be appended to the signed minutes of the meeting.
62/10
District and County Councillors’ Question & Answer Session
District Cllrs Doyle and Deeming advised the Council that they had been asked to approve the revised parking scheme for Fiery Hill Road. The Parish Council said they had no objection to this.  District Cllr Deeming advised the Council that the Pope’s visit to Cofton Park had been considered a great success with very few complaints received. He also informed the Council that a planning application for the erection of a domestic wind turbine on High House Drive was being considered by BDC Planning Dept.  Cllr Doyle advised hat she had asked for this application to go to the Planning Committee on October 11th.
63/10
Infrastructure

Planning & Conservation


A report on planning applications received and decisions taken by BDC’s Planing Committee was received by the Council. The Council noted that the application in respect of 22 Orchard Croft had been withdrawn, and that a decision was awaited in respect of the appeal lodged against the decision to refuse planning permission for a development at Sandhills Green House.

Highways & Lighting
The Chairman advised that resurfacing of the footway on Hewell Road from Deedar to Tesco was due to commence on September 30. The Parish Council had obtained a quotation of £2961 to resurface the frontages of the other three shops and was in dialogue with the landlords/tenants wth a view to splitting the cost of this. The Council agreed to underwrite this expenditure and to seek contributions from the three landlords/tenants towards the cost.
The chairman presented a report on the cost of installing additional Christmas lighting on the three blocks of shops on Hewell Road. Cllr Gray raised the question of disabled access to the Parish Office and expressed the view that money was better spent on improving this rather than on additional Christmas lighting. This was opposed by at least one member of the Parish Council and Cllr Gray left the meeting before the Council resolved to install additional lighting on the Tony’s Handyman and Meadow Farm blocks only at an approximate cost of £2500. After further discussion the Council agreed to investigate the options available for improving disabled access to the Parish Office including mobile ramps and a firmer pathway.

Environment

The Council noted with pleasure the installation of two additional benches on Hewell Road and the refurbishment of the small slide in Millennium Park. It also noted that additional equipment had been ordered for the adventure trail in Parker’s Piece and that this was due to be installed in mid October.

The Council decided not to proceed at this stage with the acquisition of MUGA equipment fro Millennium Park but to look instead at the installation in the Spring of climbing equipment suitable for 7-11 year olds
The Council resolved not to provide winter hanging baskets this year for the business premises on Hewell Road with the exception of the bus shelter and the Parish Office.

The Council noted that Viva Hairdressers, Threshers Wine Shop and Happy Valley Chinese Restaurant had been adjudged winners of the awards for best hanging basket maintenance and would be presented with framed certificates to mark this. 

The Council agreed to a proposal from Cllr Banner to plant additional Spring flowering bulbs on Hewell Road and Fiery Hill Road. Cllrs banner, Carr and Hawkley agreed to source and plant the bulbs.
64/10    Community Safety

Village Watch –
the Council expressed its sadness at the death of Edmund Marshall who had chaired Barnt Green Neighbourhood Watch for some years.

Health & Safety – Cllr Gray briefly rejoined the meeting at his stage to present his resignation from the post of Health and Safety Officer to the Council. 

Communications – the executive officer advised that copy for the Winter Newsletter was now due.
65/10    Governance

Finance - The RFO circulated an updated report, a copy of which is appended to these minutes.  Payments were approved. 
Councillors were asked to give consideration to areas of expenditure for 2011-12 with a view to determining the budget at the November meeting. 

Administration – the Council noted that a response had been sent to DCLG outlining its objections to the proposal to introduce a veto on excessive increases in Parish Council precepts.
The Council agreed to a move of one spinal point up the salary scale for the EO, backdated to 1st April 2010, in accordance with his contract of employment.

The EO was asked to circulate to members details of the proposed list of WCC Services where it was felt that County and Parish Councils could work together. A response to this is required by October 31st.
Youth Council – nothing to report
Office – the executive officer updated members on use of the Parish Office and advised that both Age UK, County Cllr McDonald and  West Mercia Police had held surgeries there. 
School Governor – nothing to report.
WCALC/NALC – nothing to report
CPRE- the Council noted that the meeting of the local CPRE branch scheduled for September 7 had been cancelled. 

Events – the Council noted that the 2011 Barnt Green Festival would take place on 11 June. The date for the 2010 Christmas Carol Service had been fixed as December 10 and the Volunteers Party would take place on December 15, probably at The Green Olive on Hewell Road.
66/10
Urgent Decisions – none taken since last meeting.
67/10
Correspondence Received – a report on correspondence received which was not covered by the agenda was circulated at the meeting and a copy is attached to these minutes. 
68/10
Future Agenda Items – 2011 Festival, 2011-12 budget and Health and Safety were suggested. .
69/10
Date and Venue of Next Meeting – Monday 25 October 2010 at 7.00pm at the Parish Office was agreed. 

The meeting ended at 8.40pm.

…………………………………….


Chairman                  October 25, 2010 
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